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T H E THANKSGIVING M E E T I N G IN CINCINNATI 

The three hundred ninth regular meeting of the Society was 
held at the University of Cincinnati on Friday and Saturday, 
December 1-2, 1933. About one hundred persons attended the 
meeting, among whom were the following fifty-one members 
of the Society : 

W. E. Anderson, H. F. Archibald, W. L. Ayres, F. R. Bamforth, G. M. 
Bareis, I. A. Barnett, Henry Blumberg, Louis Brand, R. S. Burington, R. D. 
Carmichael, A. B. Coble, L. W. Cohen, L. L. Dines, H. H. Downing, J. D. 
Elder, Arnold Emch, L. M. Graves, Harris Hancock, E. H. Hanson, R. E. 
Hundley, W. R. Hutcherson, M. H. Ingraham, H. S. Kaltenborn, H. J. Ker­
sten, J. H. Kindle, Lincoln LaPaz, C. G. Latimer, F. E. LeStourgeon, C. I. 
Lubin, C. C. MacDuffee, C. W. Mendel, G. M. Merriman, H. A. Meyer, C. 
N. Moore, M. E. Mullings, Alta Odoms, S. E. Pence, H. S. Pollard, Tibor Radó, 
G. Y. Rainich, S. E. Rasor, F. W. Reed, C. E. Rhodes, G. W. Starcher, Guy 
Stevenson, A. H. Tappan, H. P. Thielman, Sister M. D. Thuener, O. Veb­
len, K. P. Williams, E. I. Yowell. 

On Friday afternoon Professor R. D. Carmichael gave an ad­
dress entitled Functions of exponential type. On Saturday after­
noon there was a joint meeting with the American Physical So­
ciety on Spinor analysis a t which Professor Otto Laporte spoke 
on Spinor s and their significance in modern physics and Professor 
Oswald Veblen spoke on Spinor analysis. There was also a large 
amount of discussion at this meeting. 

Friday evening a dinner was held at the Hotel Sinton-St. 
Nicholas. About fifty persons attended thedinner. Professor 
Harris Hancock of the University of Cincinnati welcomed the 
visiting mathematicians, and President Coble responded to his 
welcome expressing the pleasure of the group in meeting at Cin­
cinnati. 

Saturday noon the mathematicians and physicists met at a 
joint luncheon at the Mecklenburg Restaurant. About seventy-
five persons attended this luncheon. 

President A. B. Coble and Professor C. N. Moore presided 
at the meetings on Friday afternoon, President Coble and Pro­
fessor L. L. Dines on Saturday morning, and Professor J. H. 
Van Vleck at the joint session Saturday afternoon. 

A very pleasant feature of the meeting was the tea served by 
the ladies of the University of Cincinnati to the visiting mathe­
maticians and physicists on Friday afternoon. 


